NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft)
held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on Monday 15th September, 2014 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllrs Turner (Chairman), Kalaher, Thomas-Foxley, Rayner, Bradford, Barraclough, Shimmen and Jarman
4331
Chairman’s Opening Remarks:
The chairman welcomed Cllr Barraclough to the Parish Council as she attended her first meeting after being elected. He stated that due to a heavy agenda, he would take any comments with regard to planning applications at the time they are discussed and invited any questions or comments from the public, of which there were none.
4332

Apologies for Absence
Cllr Tuson was on the mainland and Cllr Colledge was away. The Chairman congratulated Cllr Tuson on becoming a Grandmother again.
4333
Declarations of Interest:

Cllr Bradford declared an interest in item 13, Sandlands Allotments.
Cllr Jarman declared an interest in item 13, Sandlands Allotments.

Cllr Turner declared an interest in Item 6, Planning Application, c (i) P/00954/14: Land adjacent to 1 to 3, Fairy Hill, Seaview and Item 13, Sandlands Allotments.
Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared an interest in Item 7, the Sea defence groynes at Sandcove.

4334
It was proposed by Cllr Jarman and seconded by Cllr Bradford that the minutes of the last meeting, held on July 21st be approved with no amendments. This was unanimously agreed by the members.
4335
Matters Arising:

Cllr Turner made reference to the lack of attendance of the PCSO, having been invited to the meeting.
Cllr Rayner asked Cllr Barry if there was an update on the Westridge Golf Course Planning application from the last meeting. Cllr Barry confirmed that the application would be going before the Planning Committee on Tuesday 23rd September 2014. Cllr Thomas-Foxley explained that she and Cllr Turner had been invited to Ryde Town Council’s Planning Meeting on the same day where they are discussing the recent Harcourt Sands Planning Application. It was agreed that the Parish Council should be represented at the Planning Committee meeting and that it will be discussed outside of this meeting.
The Chairman asked the Clerk if he had sent the letter of support with regard to the integrated transport plan. The Clerk confirmed letter sent by E-mail (08-09-2014) and recorded under Correspondence within these Minutes and reply received via E-mail from Tony Toynton (15-09-2014).

Cllr Rayner asked about any progress on Footpath R42 and the seeking of 3 estimates to carry out the work. Cllr Turner stated that it was a work in progress and had not been forgotten. 

Cllr Turner made reference to the redistribution of the shingle at Springvale. He stated that both he and the Clerk had separately visited the site and that at present the shingle has moved and it would be a waste of time in employing anyone or spending public money on the project at the moment. He asked Cllr Barry about taking some of the shingle for the new Yacht Club Dinghy Park on the Duver as previously discussed. Cllr Barry stated that he would make further enquiries. 

Cllr Rayner stated that there had been no progress on the overgrowing hedge and foliage on Gregory Avenue. The Clerk said that he has reported this on a number of occasions and has even had discussions with the District Steward about it. Island Roads have stated that this area is not their responsibility and was not in the contract when they took it over. The Clerk will contact the District Steward and ask him to seek a final resolution by taking it to someone like Tony Toynton for a decision. It could also be resolved in the short term by the Parish Council having it cut back at their expense whilst awaiting a ruling.

Cllr Turner stated that he and the Clerk had yet to agree on a date for a Parish Surgery in October but will do so outside of this meeting and advertise it widely. 

4336
Planning:
a)  Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.
b)  The minutes of the Planning sub-committee meeting, held at the Seagrove Pavilion, Seaview on Friday 1st August 2014 were unanimously approved as follows:

Present: Cllr Thomas-Foxley (Chairman), Cllrs Turner, Tuson, Jarman, Rayner, Kalaher, Shimmen and Bradford

There were also 49 residents and 1 member of the press present

            Under the 21 Day rule, the following applications were discussed

(Closing Date for Comments 8th August 2014)

i) P/00789/14: Priory Bay Hotel, Priory Road, Seaview, PO34 5BU
    Proposal: Full planning permission for demolition of holiday
    cottages, boiler house, stores and staff room; internal and 

    external alterations; single/two storey extension to provide 

    additional bedroom accommodation and spa and treatment 

    facilities at basement level; proposed orangery; alterations and 

    conversion of Long Barn to provide ancillary accommodation for 

    hotel; repair and refurbishment of West Tithe Barn as ancillary 

    accommodation for hotel and Tithe Barn as a ruin; repair of 

    clock tower and dovecote; associated landscaping; alterations

    and realignment of access; new car park; outline for 16 

    detached dwellings.

         See Below

                 ii)  P/00790/14: Priory Bay Hotel, Priory Road, Seaview, PO34 5BU

                      Proposal: LBC for demolition of boiler house, stores and staff 

                      room; internal and external alterations; single/two storey 

                      extension to provide additional bedroom accommodation and 

                      spa and treatment facilities at basement level; proposed 

                      orangery; alterations and conversion of Long Barn to provide

                      ancillary accommodation for hotel; repair and refurbishment of

                      West Tithe Barn as ancillary accommodation for hotel and Tithe 

                      Barn as a ruin; repair of clock tower and dovecote

                      The above applications were the subject of much discussion 

                      between local residents, Councillors and the proprietor of the 
                      hotel, Mr Andrew Palmer and his team. Mr Palmer gave a short

                      presentation of the main aspects of the application and then 

                      invited questions and comments from those present. The main 

                      concern was the increased volume of traffic on Priory Lane and 

                      Bridleway R72, which leads to the rear entrance of the Priory

                      Bay hotel. Concern was also expressed over the effect that 

                      development would have on the environment, coastline and 

                      surrounding landscape, including wildlife and woodland. After
                      extensive debate and the exchanging of views, it was proposed 

                      that the following be submitted by the Parish Council. 

                      Cllr Thomas-Foxley stated that despite the fact that the Parish
                      Council is very much in favour of the refurbishment of the Priory

                      Bay hotel, it feels that it must submit an objection to the current 

                      proposals on the grounds of loss of amenities due to the 

                      Bridleway being proposed as the new entrance. There are also

                      concerns over the impact of the scientific aspect of Priory Wood

                      and Priory Lane being used as a Rat-Run. The Parish Council 

                      would also like to see a condition put on the application that no

                      construction traffic should be permitted to use Priory Drive

                      under any circumstances. This proposal was seconded by Cllr

                      Turner with 5 votes in favour and 1 against.  

                iii)  P/00853/14: 3, Hersey Rise, Seaview, PO34 5LJ

                      Proposal: Proposed extension to and conversion of garage to 

                      provide additional living accommodation; cladding; decking.

                      After consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley 

                      proposed that this application be supported. This was seconded

                      by Cllr Turner and agreed unanimously by the members.

           The Minutes of the Planning sub-committee, held at the Seagrove

Pavilion, Seaview on Friday 15th August 2014 were unanimously
approved, as follows:

Present: Cllrs Thomas-Foxley (Chairman), Rayner, Turner and Shimmen 
Apologies: Cllrs Kalaher, Tuson and Jarman

There were 3 members of the public present for P/00921/14 
Under the 21 day rule, the following applications were discussed

Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a personal interest in Planning Applications P/00897/14: Upwey, Ryde Road, P/00915/14: Gulls, West Street, P/00248/14: Flats 5&6, Plas-yn-Dre, Ryde Road and P/00925/14: Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road.

Cllr Turner declared a personal interest in Planning Applications P/00897/14: Upwey, Ryde Road, P/00248/14: Flats 5&6, Plas-yn-Dre, Ryde Road and P/00925/14: Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road.

Cllr Rayner declared a personal interest in planning application P/00925/14: Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road

Cllr Shimmen declared a personal interest in planning application P/00925/14: Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road

(Closing date for comments 22nd August 2014)
i) P/00876/14: The Sea House, Duver Road, Seaview, PO34 5AJ 
Proposal: Demolition of dwelling: proposed dwelling (revised plans) (re-advertised application)
After discussion and consideration of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that the application be supported as it is of innovative design and will sit well within the area. This was seconded by Cllr Turner and agreed unanimously by the members.
           ii)        P/00897/14: Upwey, Ryde Road, Seaview, PO34 5AB
                      Proposal: Alterations; single storey rear extension to enlarge 
                      Kitchen/dining room; conversion of loft to provide en-suite 

                      Bedroom.

                      After discussion and consideration of the facts, Cllr Thomas-

                      Foxley proposed that the application be supported as it 
                      represents a good addition to the existing property. This was 

                      seconded by Cllr Shimmen and agreed unanimously by the

                      members 

          iii)        P/00906/14: 24, Pondwell Close, Ryde, PO33 1QD
Proposal: Demolition of store; single storey rear extension to provide dining room.
After discussion and consideration of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that the application be supported as it represents a good addition to the existing property that will have no impact on the neighbouring properties. This was seconded by Cllr Turner and agreed unanimously by the members.
          iv)        P/00915/14: Gulls, West Street, Seaview, PO34 5ER
                      Proposal: Replacement of ground floor window on front
                      elevation

                      After discussion and consideration of the facts, Cllr Thomas-

                      Foxley proposed that this application be supported as it will 

                      have no adverse impact on the current property or the 

                      conservation area. This was seconded by Cllr Turner and 

                      agreed unanimously by the members. 

           (Closing date for comments 29th August 2014)

           v)        P/00248/14: Flats 5&6, Plas-yn-Dre, Ryde Road, Seaview, 
                      PO34 5AB

                      Proposal: Retention of cladding to dormer windows
                      After discussion and consideration of the facts, Cllr Turner 
                      proposed that this application be supported. This was seconded 

                      by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by the members.

          vi)        P/00921/14: Wight Karting, Brading Road, Ryde, PO33 1QS
                      Proposal: Variation of Condition No 10 on P/01190/14 – 
                      TCP/22670/L which restricts the opening hours

                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that an objection be submitted on the 
                      following grounds. These hours are a vast extension on the 

                      business plan that was submitted with the original planning 

                      application and it was questioned as to why they were not 

                      submitted at the time. The proposed opening hours are 

                      excessive in contrast, particularly on Sunday’s and Bank 

                      Holiday’s and are highly likely to have a significant detrimental

                      impact on local residents with regard to intrusive noise levels.

                      This was seconded by Cllr Rayner with 3 votes for and 1 

                      abstention.

         vii)        P/00925/14: Bass Rocks, Oakhill Road, Seaview, PO34 5AL
                      Proposal: Demolition of sun lounge and single storey extension
                      on rear elevation; proposed alterations and single/two storey 

                      extension on rear elevation; single storey extension on side 

                      elevation and dormer window on rear elevation to form 

                      additional living accommodation.

                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported as it 

                      represents a good addition to the existing property. This was

                      seconded by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by the

                      members. 

        viii)        P/00932/14: Tesco Extra, Brading Road, Ryde, PO33 1QS

                     Proposal: Change of use for 9 parking spaces to provide a hand

                     Car wash and valeting operation including installation of an office 

                     and construction of a canopy (revised scheme)

                     After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                     Thomas-Foxley proposed that an objection be submitted on the 

                     following grounds. The members agreed that this service was 

                     required due to an identical established local business being 

                     situated next door. This supports the original objection to an 

                     identical previous application P/01367/13 (Minute No 4182 (v).

                     This was seconded by Cllr Turner with 3 votes for and 1 against.

          ix)        P/00933/14: Tesco Extra, Brading Road, Ryde, PO33 1QS

                     Proposal: Change of use for 9 parking spaces to provide a hand

                     Car wash and valeting operation including installation of an office 

                     and construction of a canopy (revised scheme)

                     After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                     Thomas-Foxley proposed that an objection be submitted on the 

                     following grounds. The members agreed that this service was 

                     required due to an identical established local business being 

                     situated next door. This supports the original objection to an 

                     identical previous application P/01368/13 (Minute No 4182 (vi).

                     This was seconded by Cllr Turner with 3 votes for and 1 against.

            The Minutes of the Planning sub-committee meeting, held at Seagrove

            Pavilion, Seaview on Wednesday 3rd September 2014 were 

            unanimously approved, as follows:

            Present: Cllrs Thomas-Foxley (Chairman), Shimmen and Kalaher

            Apologies: Cllrs Turner, Tuson, Rayner and Jarman

            Under the 21 day rule, the following applications were discussed.

            Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a personal interest in Planning
            Application P/00969/14 and P/00970/14: Seafield House, Fairy Road

           (Closing date for comments 5th September 2014)
           i)        P/00920/14: 9, Gregory Avenue, Ryde, PO33 1PZ

                     Proposal: Proposed single storey extension on rear elevation to 

                     form kitchen/family room; alterations to extend the existing 
                     dormer window on the East elevation; new dormer window on

                     West elevation; porch.

                     After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr

                     Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported as it

                     is a sensible addition to the existing property. This was 

                     seconded by Cllr Kalaher and agreed unanimously by the 

                     members.

           (Closing date for comments 12th September 2014)

          ii)       P/00969/14: Seafield House, Fairy Road, Seaview, PO34 5HF

                    Proposal: Planning permission for proposed boathouse and 

                    Garage; alterations to vehicular access and proposed brick wall

                    and railings to Fairy Road.

                    After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                    Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported as an 

                    attractive addition to the existing property. This was seconded by 

                    Cllr Shimmen and agreed unanimously by the members.

         iii)       P/00970/14: Seafield House, Fairy Road, Seaview, PO34 5HF

                    Proposal: LBC for proposed boathouse and Garage;
                    alterations to vehicular access and proposed brick wall

                    and railings to Fairy Road.

                    After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                    Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported as an 

                    attractive addition to the existing property. This was seconded by 

                    Cllr Shimmen and agreed unanimously by the members.

     c)    The following applications were then considered

            (Closing date for comments 19th September 2014)

            i)      P/00954/14: Land adjacent to 1 to 3 Fairy Hill, Seaview Lane,

                    Seaview, PO34

                    Proposal: Proposed barn; formation of pond

                    After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                    Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported but 
                    with the clarification on drainage and the impact on surrounding 

                    properties, land and the public footpath on Pond Lane. This was 

                    seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by the

                    members.

            (Closing date for comments 26th September 2014)

           ii)      P/01043/14: Tesco Extra, Brading Road, Ryde, PO33 1QS

                    Proposal: Proposed replacement of 13 trolley bays; installation
                    of feature fence

                    After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                    Thomas-Foxley proposed that no comments be made on this 

                    application. This was seconded by Cllr Kalaher with 7 votes for

                    and 1 against.

          iii)      P/01044/14: Tesco Extra, Brading Road, Ryde, PO33 1QS

                    Proposal: Replacement signage to include 1 x internally 
                    illuminated gantry sign, 1 x double sided promotional banner,

                    4 x promotional banner, 6 x pole mounted directional sign, 

                    delivery signage, 26 x flag sign, 2 x double sided hello and 

                    goodbye sign, window vinyls, ATM signage, Click and Collect
                    signage; new externally illuminated “Hello” tablet

                    After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                    Thomas-Foxley proposed that no comments be made on this 

                    application. This was seconded by Cllr Kalaher with 7 votes for

                    and 1 against.

            (Closing date for comments 3rd October 2014)
          iv)      P/01058/14: Unit 2, Cypress Court, Cothey Way, Ryde, PO33 

                   1QT

                    Proposal: Change of use from Class B1 (Business) to Class B8
                    (Storage and Distribution) and associated alterations

                    After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                    Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported. This 

                    was seconded by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by the
                    members.

           v)      P/01063/14: Former Harcourt Sands Holiday Park, Puckpool Hill,
                    Ryde, PO33 1PJ

                    Proposal: Demolition of buildings; Outline for residential 

                    Development of 128 units comprising a mixture of 2, 3 and 4

                    bedroom dwellings; 63 bed hotel; provision of 42 space car park

                    for Puckpool Park; formation of new vehicular access, works to

                    existing access, landscaping.

                    The Chairman stated from the outset that there would be no vote 

                    or decision made on the resolution at this meeting but was 

                    prepared to listen to the views of the members and the 
                    assembled public. The main objection appeared to be that the 
                    site should remain within the tourist industry and not given up to 

                    residential development. A separate meeting was convened and 

                  agreed for Monday 29th September 2014 at St Peter’s Hall at 7pm.

                  This will be widely advertised to the public and a final decision will

                  be made by the Planning Sub-Committee as to what comments 

                  are submitted.
4337
To Consider a response to the proposed planning application for new sea defence groynes at Sandcove.
Cllr Thomas-Foxley received an E-mail from Pim and Tim Farquhar with regard to the potential of erecting some sea defence groynes at Sandcove. Pim made a short presentation to the members and asked for their thoughts. She explained that the groynes were required to return the sand to this area of beach and that doing nothing was not an option. Cllr Turner and other members made some observations and shared their concerns over continued access to the Beach at low tide. Cllr Turner thanked them for including the Parish Council in their discussions   
4338
Reports:
i) I.W. Cllr Barry reported that he had been appointed to the committee of the Community Highways Fund. He stated that £100,000 has been taken from the LTP Capital Fund and put aside for this scheme. However, since that was decided, a further £20,000 has been retained to pay for the re-instatement of yellow lines, disabled parking bays etc after the roads have been re-surfaced. The remaining £80,000 will be used for highway enhancement schemes. There is a chance that Towns and Parishes could benefit from up to £2000 if they can produce worthwhile schemes and ideas.
ii) N&SCP: Cllr Thomas-Foxley reported that the next committee meeting will be on Tuesday October 7th and the next Cheese and Wine will be on November 18th.at the Northbank Hotel. 
iii) IWALC: Cllr Kalaher reported that the next meeting will be Thursday 18th September which he will be attending.
iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust: Cllr Bradford reported that there had been a recent meeting of the trustees. He stated that Phase 2 of the Pavilion is being put on hold due to lack of funds.
v) Others: Cllr Bradford reported that the Traffic sub-committee had made progress and would be ready to report back in November as planned. Cllr Turner asked that they defer until December as he would like to be present.
4339
To Consider the annual inspection report on Kerry Fields play area in Eddington Road:
The Clerk circulated a Précis of the full inspection report on Kerry Fields Play Area. Recommendations were made for work required accompanied by a quote for the cost. Cllr Turner proposed that the work be carried out as per the report and quote supplied. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by the members.   
4340
To further consider the existing grounds contract arrangements from April 2015:
Cllr Rayner proposed that the Clerk prepares the detailed specifications for the existing grounds contract and invite 2 further quotes to add to Bembridge Parish Council to quote for the contract. This was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and unanimously agreed by the members.
4341
To discuss and consider the devolution of services from IW Council:

i) Grounds Maintenance:

PUCKPOOL PARK - Cllr Rayner proposed that the Clerk informs the IW Council that the Parish Council is not prepared to take on the maintenance and associated costs of this area as it is considered to be an Island asset and also comes under the heading of a principal park. This was seconded by Cllr Turner and agreed unanimously by the members.

SOPHIE WATSON GARDENS, GREENHAM DRIVE AND SEAVIEW RECREATION GROUND – Cllr Rayner proposed that the Clerk notifies the IW Council that the Parish Council is prepared to take on the maintenance and associated costs of these areas from April 2016. The Clerk will prepare detailed specifications during the second half of 2015 for submission to the selective supplier to submit a quotation for the work. This would then be presented to the members for approval at the November 2015 Parish Council Meeting. Notify the IW Council that the Parish Council does not wish to enter into discussions over the leasing or licensing of the land but reserves the right to enter such discussions in the future. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by the members.

ii) Beach Cleaning:

Cllr Rayner proposed that the Clerk notifies the IW Council that the Parish Council wish it to continue with the Beach cleaning and slipways contract until the end of March 2016 on the basis of the proposed charging methodology and will contribute towards the service. It is also expected that the IW Council will negotiate a future contract that demonstrates competitive rates and committed savings and solicits funding support from businesses and grant organisations. The IW Council should supply a comprehensive schedule and specifications of service to the Parish Council so that it can monitor the delivery of the contract. This can also be used as a basis to support any future locally managed contract after this period. All of this information will be required by September 2015 for the Parish Council to consider and evaluate its future arrangements. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and unanimously agreed by the members.
iii) Public Conveniences:

SEAGROVE BAY - Cllr Rayner proposed that the Clerk inform the IW Council that the Parish Council is not prepared to take over the responsibility for this facility but that it may consider it in the future if the IW Council are prepared to totally refurbish it to modern standards. 
PUCKPOOL PARK - The clerk to inform the IW Council that it is not repaired to take on this facility.

This proposal was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and agreed unanimously by the members
iv) Environment Officers:

Cllr Turner proposed that the Parish Council does not contribute to the service, as per the options of the IW Councils proposal and recognises the effect of the cessation of the services in our locality. This was seconded by Cllr Rayner and agreed unanimously by the members.
4342

To consider a response to Island Roads consultation on the community highways fund:

The Parish Council received a letter from Tony Toynton asking for responses to the following questions.
1. Do you support the proposal of the formation of a small, cross-party group of Councillors to assist with prioritisation of highway improvement schemes?

Cllr Turner proposed that the Parish Council support this proposal. This was seconded by Cllr Kalaher and unanimously agreed by the members.

2. Is your Council willing and able to contribute to the implementation of any such schemes?

Cllr Turner proposed that that the Parish Council should not support this proposal. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by the members.
4343

To agree the minutes of the Sandlands Allotments sub-committee meeting, held on Monday 21st July 2014:

The Clerk circulated the minutes to the above meeting to the members. Cllr Jarman proposed that they be approved with no amendments. This was seconded by Cllr Thomas-Foxley and agreed unanimously by the members. Attached to these minutes as Appendix A.
4344

To consider the Christmas tree provision for 2014:

The Clerk asked the members to consider the provision for this year. It was widely discussed but no decision was made. The Chairman asked that the Clerk re-list the item on the October agenda and produce the information to allow the members to make a decision.
4345

To discuss and consider the issue of intrusive noise from Wight Karting:

It was requested by a member of the public that this be placed on the agenda for discussion. However, they did not turn up to the meeting to express their concerns and therefore, the members noted the previous concerns of noise, specifically what they called “tyre screech”
4346
Correspondence:
The following items were circulated:
IWC – TPO – Southlands, Pondwell Hill, Ryde
IWC – TEN – Ruby’s at Watson’s, High Street, Seaview

IWC – Licence Application – No Man’s Land Fort

IWC – Treework – 27 and 29 Glynn Close, Seaview

IWC – TEN – Seaview Recreation Ground

IWC – Treework – The Coach House, Woodlands Vale, Ryde

IWC – Treework – Corner of Seagrove Manor Road and Seagrove Farm Road, Seaview 

Island Roads – Community Highways Fund
The following items were reported:
Victim Support – Thank You letter (£50 Donation)
Letter to and reply from Tony Toynton (Integrated Transport Plan)
IWC – Discretionary services and public conveniences data
4347
To receive an update on the Barnsley Trail and the 2014/2015 IW walking festival:

Cllr Rayner reminded the members that the Barnsley Trail features in the IW autumn walking festival on Saturday 25th October 2014. It has also been registered for both festivals in 2015.
4348 
Finances:

i) The following receipts were noted:-

      Dinghy Park - £75.00
      Interest - £23.40

      Allotments - £629.00

     ii)    The following payments were approved:-

            July:

            M.A Pink - £898.63 (Salary)

            M.A Pink - £95.32 (Expenses)

            IW Council - £270.30 (Election Expenses)

            BDO-LLP - £240.00 (External Audit)

           Bembridge PC - £235.17 (Grounds Maintenance)

           Island Pest Control - £42.00 (Allotments – Wasp Nest)

           Orlik Farms - £96.00 (Nettlestone Hill Hedge)

           Southern Water - £61.41 (Allotments Water Bill)

           August:

           M.A Pink - £898.43 (Salary)

           M.A. Pink - £148.74 (Expenses)

           Bembridge PC - £208.76 (Grounds Maintenance)

           HMRC - £297.44 (3 Months Tax and N.I Contributions)

           St Peters Hall - £20.00 (PC Meeting)

           Seaview Pavilion Trust - £48.00 (6 x meetings Apr – Sept)
     iii)  Income/Expenditure update to 31.08.2014:-
          The clerk circulated the above document to the members for 

          consideration and comment. There were no questions and the report

          was noted. 

     iv)  Grant Applications:-
           There were no grant applications to consider

     v)   To receive confirmation of Conclusion of Audit (Notice of conclusion 
           and right to inspect the annual return displayed on notice boards, for a 

           period of 14 days from 19th August 2014)

           Conclusion of External audit was reported and noted by the members

4349
To discuss and review the budget lines and consider the adoption of a computer based accounting system for the Parish Council Accounts with associated training for the Clerk.
Cllr Rayner proposed that the Parish Council adopt a computer based accounting system (Scribe 2000) for the Parish Accounts. Also, that the budget report lines are reviewed for the next financial year. The Clerk should also complete a double entry book keeping course at the local college. All of this to be funded by the Parish Council. This was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and agreed unanimously by the members.
4350
To agree a date for the Parish Surgery:

The Chairman and the Clerk will discuss a date in October outside of the meeting. 
4351
Information and Report:
Cllr Kalaher asked for an update on the piece of land next to the Roadside Inn. The Clerk will continue to look into it.

Cllr Rayner reported the availability to local residents of the Blue Lamp Trust. This is supported by Hampshire Constabulary and Hampshire Fire and Rescue Services and operates something called a Bobby scheme within Hampshire. This should be displayed on the website and mentioned in the next newsletter.

Cllr Turner asked if there was a Parish Notice Board at the Pavilion. The Clerk should make sure that the Councillors details are displayed on the Parish Notice Boards.
There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 9.19   pm.
…………………………………….

Chairman 20th October 2014  
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